
 
  

 
   

  
 

         
        
     

 
          

                
   

 
       

       
       

   
 

             
       

       
       

       
 

 
          

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
          

     
 

     
 

 

 
  

  
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 90A & C 

Notice of Proposal to Construct Speed Cushions at 
Wood Lane, Hawarden, Flintshire 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Flintshire County Council in exercise of its powers under 
Sections 90A and 90C of the Highways Act 1980 as amended intends to construct speed 
cushions at the location mentioned in the Schedule to this Notice. 

This proposal consists of the removal of existing traffic calming Speed Cushions and the re-
installation of Speed Cushions at the location as detailed in the Schedule to this Notice and will 
in all respects comply with the provisions of the Highways (Road Humps) Regulations 1999. 

Reason for Proposal: The existing traffic calming ‘speed cushions’ located within the junction 
area of Hamilton Court require relocation due to their proximity to the recent housing 
development. The proposed new location of the traffic calming ‘speed cushions’ is to maintain a 
continual system of traffic calming. 

A copy of this Notice and a plan showing the proposed positions of the Speed Cushions will be 
available for viewing at Buckley Connects, Buckley Library, The Precinct, Buckley, Flintshire, 
CH7 2EF during office hours or they may be may be viewed on our website at 
www.Flintshire.gov.uk > Resident > Roads, Streets and Travel > Traffic Regulation Orders or 
you can request a copy of the documents by emailing Streetscene@flintshire.gov.uk or by 
calling 01352701234. 

Any objections to the above proposal should be sent to the undersigned at the address given 
below (quoting reference TC/LS/WLH/2023) by Friday 26th May 2023. 

SCHEDULE 

WOOD LANE, HAWARDEN 

Traffic Calming Cushions respectively 2.0 m long, 1.65m wide and 65mm high, located 
between house number 86 and 88 Wood Lane, Hawarden. 

Dated this Friday 5th day of May 2023 

Katie Wilby, 
Chief Officer (Streetscene and Transportation), 
County Hall, 
Mold, 
Flintshire. 
CH7 6NR 
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